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Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee,  
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a 
multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and 
Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for 
Justice. I am a resident of MD District 41.  I am ​testifying in support of 
Senate Bill 874. 
 
Senate Bill 874 is an important companion House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It 
establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing 
expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General 
Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force 
(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. 
JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on 
employment opportunities. 
 
Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode 
Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup 
established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony 
have shown, expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 
expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!  
 
Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to earn a 
living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70 
million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to 
biases in arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have a criminal 
record. 
 
If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its 
work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, 
which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements. 
  
As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate 
sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement. 
 
It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote ​in support of Senate Bill 874​. Thank you for your time, service, 
and consideration.  
  
Sincerely, 
Jacqueline Beach 

2366 Sundew Terrace 
Baltimore, MD 21209 

Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
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Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee,  
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a 
multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and 
Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for 
Justice. I am a resident of MD District 45. I am testifying in support of 
Senate Bill 874. 
 
Senate Bill 874 is an important companion House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It 
establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing 
expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General 
Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force 
(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. 
JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on 
employment opportunities. 
 
Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode 
Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup 
established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony 
have shown, expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 
expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!  
 
Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to earn a 
living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70 
million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to 
biases in arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have a criminal 
record. 
 
If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its 
work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, 
which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements. 
  
As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate 
sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement. 
 
It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote in support of Senate Bill 874. Thank you for your time, service, 
and consideration.  
  
Sincerely, 
Sam L. Chan 

207 E Preston St. Apt 3A 

Baltimore MD 21202 

Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
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Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee,  
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a 
multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and 
Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for 
Justice. I am a resident of MD District 11. I am testifying in support of 
Senate Bill 874. 
 
Senate Bill 874 is an important companion House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It 
establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing 
expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General 
Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force 
(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. 
JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on 
employment opportunities. 
 
Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode 
Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup 
established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony 
have shown, expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 
expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!  
 
Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to earn a 
living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70 
million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to 
biases in arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have a criminal 
record. 
 
If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its 
work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, 
which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements. 
  
As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate 
sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement. 
 
It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote in support of Senate Bill 874. Thank you for your time, service, 
and consideration.  
  
Sincerely, 
Ben Fertig 
2722 Quarry Heights Way, Baltimore, MD 21209 
Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
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Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee,  
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a 
multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and 
Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for 
Justice. I am a resident of MD District 43. I am also a longtime member 
of Baltimore’s vibrant theatre community, and the Artistic Director at 
the Fells Point Corner Theatre. I am testifying in support of Senate Bill 
874. 
 
Senate Bill 874 is an important companion House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It 
establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing 
expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General 
Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force 
(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. 
JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on 
employment opportunities. 
 
Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode 
Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup 
established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony 
have shown, expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 
expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!  
 
Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to earn a 
living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70 
million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to 
biases in arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have a criminal 
record. 
 
If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its 
work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, 
which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements. 
  
As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate 
sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement. 
 
It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote in support of Senate Bill 874.  
 
Thank you for your time, service, and consideration.  
  
Sincerely, 
Barbara Hauck (she/her/hers) 
3420 Harford Road 
Baltimore, MD 21218 
Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
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Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee, 

This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice
Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a
multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and
Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for
Justice. I am a resident of MD District 30A.  I am very active in the
community for social justice and equity reform. I am testifying in
support of Senate Bill 874.

Senate Bill 874 is an important companion House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It
establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing
expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General
Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force
(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders.
JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on
employment opportunities.

Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode Governor
Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup established by the
2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony have shown,
expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as expungement
deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!

Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to earn a
living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70
million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to
biases in arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have a criminal
record.

If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its
work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation,
which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements.

As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate
sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement.

It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote in support of Senate Bill 874. Thank you for your time, service,
and consideration. 
 
Sincerely,
Arthur Holt

8 Fisk Circle

Annapolis, MD 21401-3212

Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore
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Arielle Juberg 

Baltimore, Maryland 

District 8 

 

Testimony in Support of Bill SB0874, Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement 

To: Chair Smith and members of the Senate Judicial Proceedings Committee 

From: Arielle Juberg 

 

My name is Arielle Juberg. I am a resident of Baltimore County in District 8. I belong to 

Showing Up for Racial Justice in Baltimore. I am a church member and volunteer in Baltimore 

City and Baltimore County. 

 

Senate Bill 874 is an important companion House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden 

“Unit Rule” legislation. It establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a 

plan and legislative recommendations for allowing expungements of additional criminal charges. 

By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General Assembly. 

Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job 

Opportunities Task Force (JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment 

options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. JOTF has advocated for years to repeal 

the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on employment 

opportunities. 

 

Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and 

boldly overrode Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original 

Partial Expungement Workgroup established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient 

time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony have shown, expungement is a 

complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 

expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making 

recommendations!  

 

Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact 

Marylanders’ abilities to earn a living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National 

Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70 million people) have an arrest 

record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to biases in 

arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have 

a criminal record. 

 

If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have 

adequate time to complete its work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue 

and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, which was to provide adequate time for 

research and investigation into additional expungements. 

  

As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want 

our state to allocate sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as 

expungement. It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote in support of SB0874.  

 



SURJ Unit Rule 2021 3 1.pdf
Uploaded by: Kleinman, Jan
Position: FAV



Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee,  
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a 
multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and 
Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for 
Justice. I am a resident of MD District 43.   As an American who has 
followed racial justice issues for years, I am keenly aware that criminal 
records inhibit a person’s ability to find work and rent housing.  In 
addition, I am aware that some people end up with a criminal record without any conviction at all.   I am testifying in 
support of Senate Bill 874. 
 
Senate Bill 874 is an important companion House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It 
establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing 
expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General 
Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force 
(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. 
JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on 
employment opportunities. 
 
Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode 
Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup 
established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony 
have shown, expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 
expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!  
 
Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to earn a 
living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70 
million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to 
biases in arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have a criminal 
record. 
 
If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its 
work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, 
which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements. 
  
As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate 
sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement. 
 
It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote in support of Senate Bill 874. Thank you for your time, service, 
and consideration.  
  
Sincerely, 
Jan Kleinman 
2700 Remington Ave Apt 504 
Baltimore, MD  21211 
Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
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Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee,  
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a 
multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and 
Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for 
Justice. I am a resident of MD District 10. I am ​testifying in support of 
Senate Bill 874. 
 
Senate Bill 874 is an important companion to House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It 
establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing 
expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General 
Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force 
(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. 
JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on 
employment opportunities. 
 
Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode 
Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup 
established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony 
have shown, expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 
expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!  
 
Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to earn a 
living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70 
million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to 
biases in arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have a criminal 
record. 
 
If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its 
work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, 
which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements. 
  
As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate 
sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement. 
 
It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote ​in support of Senate Bill 874​. Thank you for your time, service, 
and consideration.  
  
Sincerely, 
Tamara Todd 
221 Northway Rd, Reisterstown, MD 21136 
Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
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Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee,  
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a 
multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and 
Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for 
Justice. I am a resident of MD District 3. I am testifying in support of 
Senate Bill 874. 
 
Senate Bill 874 is an important companion House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It 
establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing 
expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General 
Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force 
(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. 
JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on 
employment opportunities. 
 
Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode 
Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup 
established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony 
have shown, expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 
expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!  
 
Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to earn a 
living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70 
million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to 
biases in arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have a criminal 
record. 
 
If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its 
work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, 
which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements. 
  
As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate 
sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement. 
 
It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote in support of Senate Bill 874. Thank you for your time, service, 
and consideration.  
  
Sincerely, 
Holly Powell 
2308 Cambridge Street 
Baltimore, Maryland 21224 
Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
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Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee,  
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a 
multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and 
Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for 
Justice. I am a resident of MD District 45. I am an active member of my 
community association and a health professional who is interested in 
eliminating the health disparities that occur with racial discrimination in 
our society. I am testifying in support of Senate Bill 874. 
 
Senate Bill 874 is an important companion House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It 
establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing 
expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General 
Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force 
(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. 
JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on 
employment opportunities. 
 
Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode 
Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup 
established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony 
have shown, expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 
expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!  
 
Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to earn a 
living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70 
million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to 
biases in arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have a criminal 
record. 
 
If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its 
work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, 
which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements. 
  
As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate 
sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement. 
 
It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote in support of Senate Bill 874. Thank you for your time, service, 
and consideration.  
  
Sincerely, 
Nathan Rehr  
450 E. Federal Street Baltimore, MD 21202 
Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
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Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee,  

 

This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 

Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a 

multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and 

Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for 

Justice. I am a resident of MD District 46, am on the board of my 

neighborhood community association, and the co-founder of Upper Fells 

Point Allies. I am testifying in support of Senate Bill 874. 

 

Senate Bill 874 is an important companion House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It 

establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing 

expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General 

Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force 

(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. 

JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on 

employment opportunities. 

 

Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode 

Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup 

established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony 

have shown, expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 

expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!  

 

Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to earn a 

living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70 

million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to 

biases in arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have a criminal 

record. 

 

If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its 

work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, 

which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements. 

  

As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate 

sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement. 

 

It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote in support of Senate Bill 874. Thank you for your time, service, 

and consideration.  

  

Sincerely, 

Brian Seel 223 S Wolfe St 21231 

Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
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Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee,  
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a 
multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and 
Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for 
Justice. I am a resident of MD District 43. I am testifying in support of 
Senate Bill 874. 
 
Senate Bill 874 is an important companion House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It 
establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing 
expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General 
Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force 
(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. 
JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on 
employment opportunities. 
 
Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode 
Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup 
established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony 
have shown, expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 
expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!  
 
Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to earn a 
living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70 
million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to 
biases in arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have a criminal 
record. 
 
If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its 
work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, 
which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements. 
  
As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate 
sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement. 
 
It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote in support of Senate Bill 874. Thank you for your time, service, 
and consideration.  
  
Sincerely, 
Rebecca Shillenn 
5401 Elsrode Ave. Baltimore 21214 
Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
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Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee,  
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a 
multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and 
Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for 
Justice. I am a resident of MD District 42A. I am ​testifying in support of 
Senate Bill 874. 
 
Senate Bill 874 is an important companion House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It 
establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing 
expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General 
Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force 
(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. 
JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on 
employment opportunities. 
 
Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode 
Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup 
established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony 
have shown, expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 
expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!  
 
Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to 
earn a living, secure housing, and meet basic needs.​ The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 
Americans (70 million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background 
check. Due to biases in arrests and convictions, ​people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to 
have a criminal record. 
 
If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its 
work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, 
which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements. 
  
As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate 
sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement. 
 
It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote ​in support of Senate Bill 874​. Thank you for your time, service, 
and consideration.  
  
Sincerely, 
Christina Simmons 
304 Stevenson Lane, APT B8 
Towson, MD 21204 
Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
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Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee,  
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a 
multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and 
Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for 
Justice. I am a resident of MD District 43. I am testifying in support of 
Senate Bill 874. 
 
Senate Bill 874 is an important companion House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It 
establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing 
expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General 
Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force 
(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. 
JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on 
employment opportunities. 
 
Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode 
Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup 
established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony 
have shown, expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 
expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!  
 
Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to earn a 
living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70 
million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to 
biases in arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have a criminal 
record. 
 
If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its 
work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, 
which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements. 
  
As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate 
sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement. I have assisted dozens of folks in 
getting expungements before and I can say with certainty it is a complex process requiring a lot of resources and 
expertise to do right. Any improvements and changes to this system must be done with the right people in the right 
timeframe. 
 
It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote in support of Senate Bill 874. Thank you for your time, service, 
and consideration.  
  
Sincerely, 
Jonathan Smeton 
3140 Ellerslie Avenue, Baltimore, MD 21218 
Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
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Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee,  
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a 
multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and 
Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for 
Justice. I am a resident of MD District 10. I am ​testifying in support of 
Senate Bill 874. 
 
Senate Bill 874 is an important companion to House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It 
establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing 
expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General 
Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force 
(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. 
JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on 
employment opportunities. 
 
Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode 
Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup 
established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony 
have shown, expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 
expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!  
 
Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to earn a 
living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70 
million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to 
biases in arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have a criminal 
record. 
 
If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its 
work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, 
which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements. 
  
As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate 
sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement. 
 
It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote ​in support of Senate Bill 874​. Thank you for your time, service, 
and consideration.  
  
Sincerely, 
Tamara Todd 
221 Northway Rd, Reisterstown, MD 21136 
Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
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Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee,  
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a 
multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and 
Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for 
Justice. I am a resident of MD District ​12​. I am ​testifying in support of 
Senate Bill 874. 
 
Senate Bill 874 is an important companion House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It 
establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing 
expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General 
Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force 
(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. 
JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on 
employment opportunities. 
 
Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode 
Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup 
established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony 
have shown, expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 
expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!  
 
Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to earn a 
living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70 
million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to 
biases in arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have a criminal 
record. 
 
If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its 
work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, 
which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements. 
  
As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate 
sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement. 
 
It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote ​in support of Senate Bill 874​. Thank you for your time, service, 
and consideration.  
  
Sincerely, 
Katherine Wilkins 
10651 Gramercy Pl, Unit 257, Columbia, MD 21044 
Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
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Dear Members of the Judicial Proceedings Committee,  
 
This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for Racial Justice 
Baltimore, a group of individuals working to move white folks as part of a 
multi-racial movement for equity and racial justice in Baltimore City and 
Baltimore County. We are also working in collaboration with Out for 
Justice. I am a resident of MD District 12. I am testifying in support of 
Senate Bill 874. 
 
Senate Bill 874 is an important companion to House Bill 1336 (2020), the recently overridden “Unit Rule” legislation. It 
establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial Expungement to prepare a plan and legislative recommendations for allowing 
expungements of additional criminal charges. By January 2022, the Workgroup would present its findings to the General 
Assembly. Importantly, Senate Bill 874 requires one workgroup member to come from the Job Opportunities Task Force 
(JOTF), a local organization focused on improving employment options, skills, and incomes for low-wage Marylanders. 
JOTF has advocated for years to repeal the unit rule and deeply understands the consequences of a criminal record on 
employment opportunities. 
 
Earlier this session, the General Assembly recognized the harmful effects of the ‘Unit Rule’ and boldly overrode 
Governor Hogan’s veto. Unfortunately, due to the Governor’s veto, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup 
established by the 2020 legislation would not have sufficient time to carry out its mission. As the debates and testimony 
have shown, expungement is a complex issue that impacts many facets of our society. A complicated issue such as 
expungement deserves sufficient resources, including time for studying the issue and making recommendations!  
 
Devoting resources to expungement policy is important because criminal records impact Marylanders’ abilities to earn a 
living, secure housing, and meet basic needs. The National Employment Law Project estimates that 1 in 3 Americans (70 
million people) have an arrest record that would appear in a routine employment criminal background check. Due to 
biases in arrests and convictions, people of color are disproportionately impacted and more likely to have a criminal 
record. 
 
If Senate Bill 874 is not passed, the original Partial Expungement Workgroup will not have adequate time to complete its 
work. This would waste an opportunity to study an important issue and ignore the original intent of the 2020 legislation, 
which was to provide adequate time for research and investigation into additional expungements. 
  
As a Maryland resident who is deeply concerned about racism and structural inequalities, I want our state to allocate 
sufficient time for a workgroup to study an important issue such as expungement. 
 
It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote in support of Senate Bill 874. Thank you for your time, service, 
and consideration.  
  
Sincerely, 
Daryl Yoder 

309 Glenmore Ave. 

Catonsville, MD 21228 

Showing Up for Racial Justice Baltimore 
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BILL: SENATE BILL 874 

 
POSITION: LETTER OF INFORMATION 

  
EXPLANATION: This bill establishes a Workgroup to Study Partial        
Expungement that will study and develop a plan and make recommendations           
for enabling the expungement of criminal charges that are currently not eligible            
for expungement under ​§ 10-107 of the Criminal Procedure Article. ​The bill as             
introduced does not include a member of the Department of Public Safety            
and Correctional Services, but the Department’s Criminal Justice        
Information System plays an integral part in the expungement process. 

 
COMMENTS:  

 
● The Department of Public Safety and Correctional Services (DPSCS)         

houses the Criminal Justice Information System (CJIS) which is the          
repository for law enforcement to access criminal history record information,          
fingerprints, etc., and provides background checks to statutorily authorized         
entities. 

 
● CJIS, as the Central Repository for police and court records, within 60 days             

after entry of a court order, is statutorily responsible for removing the            
record(s) identified in the court order from public inspection.  

 
● A partial expungement process would require extensive manual research to          

locate and determine what charges are eligible and to ensure any           
stipulations have been met in order for the expungement to take place            
according to law. It would also require extensive programming of current           
systems to filter out which records are limited and which records can be fully              
shared.  

 
● As such, it is imperative that a Workgroup established to discuss partial            

expungement should include the State agency responsible for maintaining,         
disseminating, and expunging criminal history record information. 

 
CONCLUSION:​  For these reasons, the Department of Public Safety and 
Correctional Services respectfully asks​ ​this Committee to consider this 
information as it deliberates on Senate Bill 874. 
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